
FROM THE MANAGER’S DESK 
Help us plan the future of your community!

Hello Residents of East Fallowfield,

  I am excited to announce that East Fallowfield Township 
is in the process of updating its ‘Open Space, Recreation, and 

Environmental Resources Plan.’ The Township retained Simone 
Collins Landscape Architecture to serve as the technical consultant for 

this project and formed a task force comprised of community members 
and stakeholders. The Township kicked off the engagement phase of 

the project with its first community meeting on June 26, and a second 
meeting was held on September 28 to allow for public input.

  The last plan of this type was completed in 1993, and, as you can imagine, 
a lot has evolved in our Township since then. The focus of this project is to create a new plan that 

reflects the changing needs of our community as it relates to open space, park and recreational 
programming and park development. The updated plan will help guide our elected and appointed 

officials on how to improve, expand, repurpose, prioritize, maintain, staff, and fund our community’s 
park assets and recreational opportunities.  Furthermore, these plans open the door to potential grant 

funding for project implementation.

Your input is an important part of the plan.
 So that we can properly assess the township’s specific needs, we have established a robust community 

engagement plan that provides multiple opportunities to hear from you. Please tell us what parks and 
recreation amenities and programming you would like to see in East Fallowfield. We need you to help 
guide our vibrant future.
 
Come to a public meeting to discuss your ideas.

 Are you craving a pickleball court? Do you want to see more walking trails? Are you interested in other 
amenities, programming, or active recreational facilities in East Fallowfield? Be sure to attend one of the 

next two upcoming community meetings that will be held at the Township Building at 2264 Strasburg 
Road on Thursday, February 29, 2024, from 7-9 p.m. and Thursday, May 30, 2024, from 7-9 p.m.

Complete the Online Survey.
Our Open Space survey and interactive map are now live, and the deadline to complete them is 

February 22, 2024. Visit https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/EFallowfieldRecPlan to take the 
survey, or https://qrco.de/EastFallowfieldRecPlan-Wikimap for the map.

continued on page 4
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Brandywine Valley
Veterinary Hospital & Surgical Referral Services

Dental and Laser Surgery
Fear Free Care
Wellness

Brandywine Valley  
Veterinary Hospital is under 

new PRIVATE ownership!  
Call us to schedule your 
appointment or stop by!

610-384-0731
2580 Strasburg Road,  
Coatesville, PA 19320

www.brandywinevalleyvethospital.com
reception@brandywinevalleyvet.com

Visit us on

HOME | AUTO
BUSINESS

Providing comprehensive, 
cost-effective insurance 

solutions for families  
and Businesses since 1949.

610-384-1980  |  BINSURED.COM

1140 WEST LINCOLN HIGHWAY
COATESVILLE, PA 19320

Specializing in Mobile Home Communities, Residential and Commercial Rental Properties.
“We take pride in our properties and hope to find residents that will do the same.  You are not  

JUST a resident, you are a relationship that we cherish.”

Our Communities:
Hidden Valley Estates — Coatesville, PA
Springton Court (55+) — Glenmoore, PA
Taylor’s Mobile Home Community (55+) — Coatesville, PA

20 Abbey Road 
East Fallowfield, PA 19302

Direct: 610-384-4133
Hiddenvalleyest@comcast.net
hverentals.com
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Public Works Department
Assistant Road Foreman: Justin Gathercole 

Road Crew: Tim Gathercole, Bill Lewis, Nicklous Guinta

Zoning Hearing Board
Members: Ellis Weiss, Kathleen Moffitt, Jason Hewson Historic Commission

Chairman: Joe McCormick
Secretary: Sue Monaghan

Members: Clarence Rhoades III, Lee Schlingmann,
Connie McLaughlin, Art DeLeo, Chad Peterson

Park and Recreation Committee
 Chairman: Teri Dickinson 

Members: Clare Small, Fred Weiss, 
Chrissy Ali, Robin Barnes Burdik, Jonathan Egger, 

Stephanie Scotton, Anita Madsen

Township Administration
Township Manager/Secretary: Scott Swichar | manager@eastfallowfield.org

Treasurer: Lisa Ionata | treasurer@eastfallowfield.org
Denise Verderosa | dverderosa@eastfallowfield.org / permits@eastfallowfield.org

Sue Sereditch | secretary@eastfallowfield.org / trash@eastfallowfield.org

Planning Commission
Chairman: Michael Domboski

Vice Chairman: Sue Monaghan
Members: Joe Perzan, Jennifer Wright,

 Al Wright, Jonathan Egger, Deborah Stoff

Current Township Board of Supervisors
Wilson T. Lambert, Jr., Chairman |  wlambert@eastfallowfield.org

Joe Heffern, Vice-Chairman   |  jheffern@eastfallowfield.org
Katja DiRado  |  kdirado@eastfallowfield.org
John Nielsen  |  jnielsen@eastfallowfield.org

Al Wright  |  awright@eastfallowfield.org

2264 Strasburg Road | East Fallowfield, PA 19320
610-384-7144 | 610-384-7143 (fax)

Office Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am - 4:00 pm

EAST FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP

NEW TO THE TOWNSHIP?
Request a new resident information packet by email at  

secretary@eastfallowfield.org or call 610-384-2104

Agricultural Security Committee
Chairman: Joe Heffern

Members: Roxanne Liberace, Arthur DeLeo
Clarence Rhoades III

Environmental Advisory Committee 
(EAC)

Members: John Nielsen, Joe Heffern, 
Tanner Burns, Jeanne Berlin,

 Deane Madsen, Teri Dickinson, 
Katja DiRado (Alternate)

PERMIT 
QUESTIONS?

Email 
permits@eastfallowfield.org

TRASH 
QUESTIONS?

Email 
trash@eastfallowfield.org

Please add us on facebook for more current updates: 
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/ EASTFALLOWFIELDTOWNSHIP
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The success of building our vibrant future depends on you 
providing input to help connect the planning process to the 
community’s needs and aspirations.  Thanks to those who have 
already participated in our meetings or have taken the survey, 
and thank you all in advance for your continued support and 
active participation.

Sincerely,
Scott M. Swichar,
Township Manager

P.S.  Thank you to the Chester County Commissioners for 
funding a large part of the project through the Vision Partnership 
Grant, as East Fallowfield Township makes every effort to take 
advantage of grant opportunities. For more information and 
for updates regarding the plan, please visit our website: www.
eastfallowfield.org.

Peter Simone of Simone Collins Landscape Architecture 
addresses members of the East Fallowfield community at the first 
Open Space planning session on June 26.

Township Purchases Land for Future Municipal Complex
East Fallowfield Township recently completed the purchase of 

a 10.9-acre parcel of land on Wilmington Road that is expected 
to become the site of a future municipal complex. The Board of 
Supervisors formally approved the property purchase at their 
board meeting last year and the transaction was finalized in 
2023. The cost of the property was 
$257,000, and the land was purchased 
using American Recovery Program Act 
(ARPA) funding, with no impact to the 
Township budget.

According to Board of Supervisors 
Chairman Wilson Lambert, “The 
Township’s Board of Supervisors 
has been discussing the need for 
a new modern police station and 
administrative complex for many 
years.

“Both the police station and the 
administration building are old, 
cramped and inefficient, and lack many of the features you 
would expect in a modern facility necessary to provide the high 
level of service deserved by our residents,” Lambert stated. 

A Police Department Assessment Report completed in 2022 
by the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic 
Development (DCED) made the case that the current police 
station is too small and cited it as lacking the facilities needed 
for modern policing. East Fallowfield Township Police Chief 
Osborn explained, “Development of a new police station would 
enable our Police Department to better serve the community. A 
new police station would be designed with all the current best 
practices in policing and better equip the Police Department to 
achieve state accreditation.” 

Township Manager Scott Swichar added, “There is no more 
space on the grounds of the existing police station or at the 

Township building to place additional buildings or offices.”  A 
new municipal complex would address that issue. 

 
Township officials began exploring several potential sites a 

couple of years ago, but none of the sites met all the Township’s 
needs. Early last year, a vacant 
property located at 221 Wilmington 
Road became available. It is located 
behind the now-closed South 
Brandywine Middle School. “The 
parcel sits on flat land, which suits 
the Township’s needs perfectly,” said 
Swichar. 

The site can be accessed from 
either Wilmington Road or Doe Run 
Road and is centrally located, which 
is a huge plus. Another benefit is 
that the property is large enough to 
combine both the police department 
and township administration into 

one convenient location for residents. Public works operations 
would likely continue from their existing facilities. 

“The purchase is a huge investment in the Township’s future, 
but one that is being pursued in a tight, cost-effective manner, 
with avenues for public input along the way,” stated Swichar. 
“However, this is the first step in the project and there is still a 
long way to go toward developing the land or building a new 
municipal complex.”  The Township will be undertaking a review 
of the specific building needs for the new site, with progress 
reports being provided periodically at the various Board and 
Committee meetings. 

Further planning, design and ultimate construction of a 
new complex will be carried out in the future, as the Township 
prioritizes the project with both resident service and budgetary 
parameters in mind. 



CHESTER COUNTY DENTAL ARTS • 610-383-1600

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined with  
other offers and insurance coverage. Expires 5-31-23

CHESTER COUNTY DENTAL ARTS • 610-383-1600

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined  
or insurance. Expires 1-31-23

CHESTER COUNTY DENTAL ARTS • 610-383-1600

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined  
or insurance. Expires 1-31-23

CHESTER COUNTY DENTAL ARTS • 610-383-1600

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined  
or insurance. Expires 1-31-23

FREE
second opinion/consult  

for dental implants

$157
new patient exam special 

includes an exam + color x-rays

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined with  
other offers and insurance coverage. Expires 12-31-23

Did You Know We Do  
Full Mouth Makeovers?

($129 value)

2771 E Lincoln Hwy • Coatesville 
610-383-1600 • www.chestercountydentalarts.com

Mark Simeone, DMD,
Owner & General Dentist
As seen on CBS3, Fox29  

& E! Style Network

Dr. Ronnie Bruck,
Orthodontist

Invisalign and Braces

Visit Chester County’s Award Winning 
Dental Practice Today! Check OutOur 5-Star

• 	Top Dental Practice 5 Years in a Row by Suburban 
Life Magazine

• 	Over 20 years of dental experience in Philadelphia 
& Los Angeles

• 	Dr. Simeone appeared on E!, CBS Philly, & Fox 29
• 	Proud to be a Gold Plus Invisalign Provider
• 	Call today to schedule your free consult!

BeforeBefore AfterAfter

Actual patient from Dr. Simeone

$597 off  
of Orthodontics

Braces or Invisalign 
Comprehensive Treatment Cases Only

CHESTER COUNTY DENTAL ARTS • 610-383-1600

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined with  
other offers and insurance coverage. Expires 12-31-23

CHESTER COUNTY DENTAL ARTS • 610-383-1600

With this coupon. Coupon cannot be combined with  
other offers and insurance coverage. Expires 12-31-23
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475 DOE RUN ROAD, EAST FALLOWFIELD, PA  19320
(610) 384-9163, (610) 384-9188 (FAX)

ANIMAL CONTROL (610)384-9163

NON-EMERGENCY CALLS, PLEASE CALL 610-383-7000 (CHESTER COUNTY DISPATCH)   |   FOR EMERGENCY CALLS, PLEASE DIAL 911

Meet the New Police Chaplain
The East Fallowfield Police Department and the Township’s Board of Supervisors welcomed Annalie Korengel to our community 

during the August 22 Board of Supervisors meeting. With friends and family in attendance, Korengel was sworn in as East Fallowfield’s 
very first Police Chaplain.

“We are so pleased to have Chaplain Korengel as part of our team,” said 
Police Chief Chad Osborn. “In the role of Police Chaplain, Korengel will respond 
to personal and professional crises and tragedies, providing trauma care for 
both community members and police officers exposed to traumatic events,” 
Chief Osborn continued.

Police Chaplain Korengel is a graduate of the Police Chaplain Academy and 
specializes in trauma resiliency for first responders. Korengel also has extensive 
education and training including Masters degrees in Business Administration, 
Human Resources, Social Work, and Divinity.  She currently serves as the pastor 
at Unionville Presbyterian Church and provides police chaplain services for 
several neighboring police departments.  

The East Fallowfield Police Department looks forward to working with Police 
Chaplain Annalie Korengel in providing additional services for the community 
and the Police Department. 

Welcome to our community, Police Chaplain Korengel, and we wish you 
every success in your new role!

Police Chaplain Annalie Korengal 
gets sworn in by Judge Nancy Gill

New Speed Signs
The East Fallowfield Police Department has 

obtained two new Radar Speed Signs for traffic 
calming purposes in East Fallowfield Township.  The 
new Radar Speed Signs have been installed in the 
2800 block of Strasburg Road and the 1600 block of 
West Chester Road.  

There are two different models of Radar 
Speed Signs used by the East Fallowfield Police 
Department.  The first model is solar powered and 
is considered to be semi-permanent, as it requires 
several people to move and install.  The second sign 
is battery powered and more portable.  

In addition to calming traffic by alerting drivers 
of their speed, the signs collect traffic data to 
inform police of areas where speeding is persistent, 
excessive, and additional enforcement is warranted.  
To request placement of the speed signs in specific 
areas of the Township please contact the East 
Fallowfield Police Department.

At left, Chief Osborn with the portable sign
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Justin Gathercole Promoted to Assistant Road Foreman
East Fallowfield Township is pleased to announce that Justin Gathercole has 

been promoted to Assistant Road Foreman. The Board of Supervisors formally 
approved the appointment at their regularly scheduled meeting on June 27, and 
the promotion became effective on July 2.

Justin, a 2005 graduate of Coatesville High School, began working as a part-
time laborer for East Fallowfield Township after graduation from high school. He 
was quickly promoted to a full-time laborer just a few months later. 

Township Manager Scott Swichar stated, “Justin’s hard work ethic and 
knowledge of public works has made him an essential member of the Roads 
Department. Justin is well respected by his co-workers, and I am excited to see 
him progress in this leadership role.” Congratulations Justin, and we wish you 
continued success!

Township Manager Scott Swichar and 
Assistant Road Foreman Justin Gathercole

East Fallowfield Township Completes Ambitious 2023 Road Paving Program 
East Fallowfield Township is making significant progress in meeting the Road Maintenance Program goal to provide excellent 

street conditions throughout the Township. Municipal officials recently announced that road paving on Allegheny Drive, 
Juniata Drive, Octagon School Lane, Russell Circle, Armstrong Court, Weston Drive, Tasha Lane, Falon Lane, and Goosetown 
Road (South Caln Road to Eagle Glen) has been completed.  

The Board of Supervisors awarded the 2023 Road Paving project to DiRocco Brothers, Inc. of West Chester, Pennsylvania 
which submitted the low bid of $330,234.32 out of the six bids received. The Township had budgeted $375,000 for the project.

East Fallowfield Township maintains 54.84 miles of roadway. “Repaving Township roads not only creates a smoother roadway 
surface, but also improves driver safety,” said Township Manager Scott Swichar.  “The Township places great importance on 
maintaining the roadway infrastructure.”

East Fallowfield Township Park Gazebo Project Completed
Visitors to the Township’s community 

park can now enjoy the outdoors in 
greater comfort, thanks to our beautiful 
new gazebo.  The 36-foot octagon-
shaped gazebo was installed at the park 
this past summer. 

Just days after construction was 
complete, the Township held its first-
ever live music event at the gazebo, 
featuring the very popular party band, 
‘The Fabulous Greaseband.’ The event 
was a huge success, and the band 
appreciated the large, covered space 
that accommodated their instruments 
and equipment and offered shade for the 
musicians.

The gazebo structure is located close 
to the playground, so when it’s not 
being used as a bandstand, parents can 
sit in the shade at the picnic tables while 
watching their children play. People 
can also use it for visiting with family or 
friends, playing cards together, or just 
sitting and enjoying a day at the park. 

The Township’s Board of Supervisors 
approved the purchase of the gazebo 
at their regular meeting in January. 
The total cost of the 36-foot octagon-
shaped ADA-accessible structure was 
$92,247. The gazebo was manufactured 
by Superior Recreation, and River Valley 
Recreation completed the installation 
of the structure. “The Township utilized 
a $10,000 grant from the Brandywine 
Creek Greenway Mini Grant Award 
and a separate $52,946 grant from 
the Chester County Municipal Grant 
Program,” said Township Manager 
Scott Swichar. “The balance of the 
funding came from the Township’s 
Park and Recreation Fund.”

The structure is made almost 
entirely of metal, including the roof. 
However, the tongue-and-groove 
ceiling is constructed of pine wood, 
which gives the structure a more 
refined look.  “This structure is built to 
last, and should be around for many 
decades,” concluded Swichar.

Concertgoers enjoy a beautiful evening at the park.

Representative Christina Sappey poses with 
York Street Hustle under the new gazebo 

at the August 17 Concert in the Park.
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NEIGHBORLY NATURAL LANDSCAPING: 
Creating Natural Environments in Residential Areas

By John Nielsen, East Fallowfield Township Supervisor

Are you tired of spending time and money mowing lawns?  Try creating a natural landscape using 
native flowers, shrubs and trees instead.  Local nurseries carry these native plants and the Penn State 
Extension website www.extension.psu.edu is a great resource for identifying native and non-native 
plants. This type of landscaping not only provides habitat for pollinators and local wildlife, but 
also has the added benefit of increasing rainwater infiltration and thereby reducing runoff.  

Next time you are in the park, take a look at Tag’s Memorial Garden to see what native 
plantings look like and how a lawn area can be converted into a native habitat that will improve 
the local environment and save you time and money on mowing grass. For additional information 
about the process and benefits of converting lawns into natural habitats, visit the following 
website: https://extension.psu.edu/neighborly-natural-landscaping-in-residential-areas. 

If this topic and other environmental and sustainability ideas interest you, please consider joining 
our Environmental Advisory Council by filling out an application at the Township Building or go to our 
website and print out the form there. 
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Watersheds 101
What are watersheds, and why is it important to protect them? Simply put, a watershed 

is the land area that drains to a common body of water. It temporarily stores and transports 
water from the land surface to the water body (stream, lake, river) and ultimately onward to the 
ocean. Healthy watersheds provide many ecosystem services that are necessary for our social 
and economic well-being, including water filtration and storage, air filtration, carbon storage, 
nutrient cycling, soil formation, recreation, food and timber.

SIMPLE WAYS HOMEOWNERS CAN PROTECT OUR WATERSHEDS

•	 Plant a Rain Garden: Rain gardens are plots full of native shrubs and flowers that are planted in a depression that is designed to 
capture stormwater runoff in the surrounding area. They prevent flooding and create habitat for pollinators and birds.

•	 Reduce Use of Pesticides, Fertilizers & Deicing Chemicals: Limiting household use of harmful chemicals can prevent nutrient 
overgrowth and plant/animal death in our waterways.

•	 Plant Trees/Riparian Buffers: Planting trees prevents flooding, lowers water temperatures, improves air quality, sequesters 
carbon and adds value to the neighborhood.

For more information on these techniques and more green stormwater practices, check out www.cwmp.org/homeowner_
resources. 

You gave your food cans and bottles a good rinse, stored 
them in a container separate from your household trash, and 
tossed in your clean mixed paper. You placed the recycling cart 
at the curb on collection day. Congratulations, you’ve recycled! 
Or have you? 

Well, not exactly. You’re doing the right thing, but it’s just the 
first step in the recycling process – the “set out.” Next, the hauler 
collects it, transports it to a Material Recovery Facility (MRF) for 
sorting and baling. These commodities will be marketed to a 
paper mill, plastics broker, or metal recycler to eventually be 
manufactured into new products. 

Recycling is a process. Residents are the first step. So, who 
better to teach us about the processing other than MRF 
managers? 

Jeff Furmanchin of Total Recycle in Birdsboro wants us to 
know, “Contamination in single stream recyclables is the largest 
cause of downtime and damage to processing equipment. 
Please keep hoses, wires, construction debris and yard waste 
out of your recycling. Lithium-Ion or rechargeable batteries of 

any type need to stay out of recycling and trash bins, as they 
are an enormous fire hazard.” (These batteries only belong in a 
household hazardous waste collection program!) 

Scott Mengle, Director of SECCRA Landfill, manages a dozen 
drop off bins across southern Chester County. He says, “Just 
because an item bears a recycling symbol doesn’t guarantee its 
actual recycling. This poses financial and logistical challenges, as 
non-recyclable items disrupt sorting, increase costs, and devalue 
recycled materials. To preserve the financial and environmental 
sustainability of recycling programs, it’s important to know 
what is truly recyclable. ‘When in doubt, throw it out’ to ensure 
our success.” 

Matt Cougle of Cougle’s Recycling wants us to know that 
water bottles (PET #1) are recycled into carpet and clothing. PET 
is also re-made into new bottles, closing the recycling loop. “It 
starts in your home. Keep food, liquids, and cigarette butts out 
of bottles. They make recycling much harder. Get those clean 
and loose (not bagged) bottles in the cart!” 

Recycling 101: When in Doubt, Throw it Out!
By Patti Lynn, Recycling Resources Manager

Chester County Solid Waste Authority

Remember: 
better to recycle right, 
than to recycle more. 
Let’s get Trash Smart! 

Trash
Talk
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Talking Trash!

501 E. Lincoln Highway, Coatesville, PA 19320, 610-384-4115

We had an amazing summer at the Coatesville Library!  The theme for the Summer Reading 
Program was “All Together Now” and we had over 150 young readers participate!  Kids and teens 
read at least 20 minutes each day and helped our ‘reading vine’ grow all summer. We had a variety 
of collaborative programs including painting, making musical instruments, group games, and 
STEM activities.  We also had a version of the summer reading program for adults this year! 

At Left: Our Summer Reading Vine! Each leaf 
on our summer reading vine represents a 
day of reading! This vine grew all around our 
Children’s Room!

At Right: As part of the All Together Now 
theme, participants painted individual 
circles and then we put them “all together” 
to make one painting!

PRESCHOOL STORY TIME – 
2 TIMES EACH WEEK!

 Please join us with your young readers for 
Preschool Story Time on Wednesday and 
Friday mornings at 10:30 AM for stories, songs, 
and crafts!  Don’t forget to visit our Kids’ Zone 

after Story Time. This is a special room in the 
library with reading & learning activities for 

Pre-K through 4th grade.  This is a terrific opportunity for parents 
to play, learn & explore with your children! 

MUSEUM PASSES AT THE LIBRARY!
We have several new museum passes at 

the Coatesville Library!  These passes can 
be checked out with your library card (just 
like a book) and provides free entry to local 
museums.  We currently have passes to Longwood Gardens, 
the Penn Museum, Elmwood Park Zoo, the Academy of Natural 
Sciences and more!  We will be adding new passes in the future, 
so please visit the Coatesville library to see what is available!

ADULT PROGRAMMING
EatFresh Cooking Class

 This summer the Coatesville Area 
Public Library partnered with the 
Chester County Foodbank to provide 
free EatFresh cooking classes to patrons. 

Patrons learned to cook fresh produce from local farms in 
different ways, tried new fruits and vegetables, learned to 
make healthy eating choices, and went home with a free box of 
produce each! This popular cooking series will return this fall bi-
weekly on Thursdays from 3-5pm starting September 7th. Space 
is limited so sign up soon through the library’s website – www.
coatesvillelibrary.org 

Virtual Author Talk Series
In addition to cooking classes, 

the library is continuing their 
Virtual Author Talk series this fall 
with many popular authors such 
as Emmy award-winning TV host 
Lidia Bastianich, International bestsellers Amor Towles and 
John Irving, Hollywood star John Stamos, NY Times Bestselling 
suspense author Ruth Ware, and many more. Register and learn 
more at https://libraryc.org/coatesvillelibrary/upcoming 

Other Programs
Other programs for adults at the library include Board 

Gamers Club (Twice a month, Wednesdays 11:30am), monthly 
Crafternoons (Third Thursdays, 12pm), weekly Dungeons and 
Dragons (Mondays, 4:30pm), and our monthly CAPL Book Club 
(Second Mondays, 12pm). This October we will be hosting a 
presentation from the Alzheimer’s Foundation on keeping 
healthy, Body & Mind, as well as a Halloween Hauntings 
performance by actress Michele LaRue. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR RETIRES
The Coatesville Library is saying 

goodbye to our Executive Director, 
Penny Williams. With Penny’s 
guidance and leadership, the 
library’s building and services have 
improved greatly. She has always 
been aware of the great diversity of 
the Coatesville area and has worked 

to make sure the Coatesville library is a safe space for all.  In 
August, Penny will be retiring to be nearer to her family in 
Georgia.  We will miss her! 

Goodbye Summer, Hello Fall!!

We look forward to seeing you at the library soon!  
Please visit our online calendar for a list of programs for all ages at: ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Coatesville



1 4 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . w w w . e a s t f a l l o w f i e l d . o r g

January 9 May 14 September 10 January 8* May 6 September 9*
January 23 May 28 September 24 January 15 May 20 September 16
February 13 June 11 October 8 February 5 June 3 October 7
February 27 June 25 October 22 February 19 June 17 October 21
March 12 July 9 November 12 March 4 July 1 November 4
March 26 July 23 November 26 March 18 July 15 November 18
April 9 August 13 December 10 April 1 August 5 December 2
April 23 August 27 December 17* April 15 August 19 December 16

January 2 May 7 September 3 January 3 May 1 September 4
January 16 May 21 September 17 January 17 May 15 September 18
February 6 June 4 October 1 February 7 June 5 October 2
February 20 June 18 October 15 February 21 June 19 October 16
March 5 July 2 November 5 March 6 July 3 November 6
March 19 July 16 November 19 March 20 July 17 November 20
April 2 August 6 December 3 April 3 August 7 December 4
April 16 August 20 December 17 April 17 August 21 December 18

January 18 May 16 September 19 January 22 May 27 September 23
February 15 June 20 October 17 February 22 June 24 October 28
March 21 July 18 November 21 March 25 July 22 November 25
April 18 August 15 December 19 April 22 August 26 December 23

Thursday January 25
Thursday February 29
Thursday April 25
Thursday May 30

Tuesday January 2 6:30 p.m.
Wednesday January 3 6:30 p.m.

Monday January 1 New Year's Day Monday September 2 Labor Day
Monday January 15 MLK Day Monday November 11 Veterans Day
Monday February 19 President's Day Thursday November 28 Thanksgiving
Monday May 27 Memorial Day Friday November 29 Day after T'giving
Wednesday June 19 Juneteenth Tuesday December 24 Christmas Eve
Thursday July 4 4th of July Wednesday December 25 Christmas Day

All meetings to be held at the East Fallowfield Township office, 2264 Strasburg Road

EFT 2024 Holidays (office closed)

PUBLIC MEETING #3
Committee Meeting #6

PUBLIC MEETING #4

Office hours Monday-Friday 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.; Closed on Fridays between Memorial Day and Labor Day.

Township Reorganization Meeting
Elected Board of Auditors Meeting

Committee Meeting #7

Don't forget to take the Open Space
Survey! Live until 2/22/24.

First & third Wednesday of month @ 6:30 p.m.

Fourth Monday of month@ 6:30 p.m.

Special Meetings

Visit the EFT Web site for a link

Park & Recreation Meetings

Strategic Planning/EAC Meetings

First & third Tuesday of month @ 6:30 p.m.

Third Thursday of month@ 6:30 p.m.

Historic Commission Meetings

Municipal Building Committee Meetings

Open Space, Recreation & Environmental Resources Plan Committee & Public Meetings
Facilitated by Simone Collins for EFT;  7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

to the survey.

East Fallowfield Township
2024 Scheduled Meetings

Board of Supervisors Meetings Planning Commission Meetings
Second & fourth Tuesday of month (unless noted*) @ 6:30 p.m. First & third Monday of month (unless noted*) @ 6:30 p.m. 



The East Fallowfield Township would like to thank the

 businesses that appear in this newsletter and to recognize

 them each as supporters and cornerstones of our community. 

It is with their contributions that this newsletter has

 been produced at no cost to our residents. 



Serving Chester County with Quality Mulch Products Since 1987.

Retail/Wholesale – We Deliver
3186 Strasburg Rd	 P: 610-383-6818
Coatesville, PA 19320	 weavermulch.com
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Thoughtful advice on risk and insurance!

610-524-1940
www.longleyinsurance.com

135 John Robert Thomas Drive • Exton, PA 19341

FALL 2023

EVERY JOB 
OWNER 

SUPERVISED!
Deane Madsen

Owner

We are located in East Fallowfield.  We specialize in tree and limb 
removal, pruning and trimming, lot clearing, and stump grinding.  We 
are a mature tree company with many years experience in the field.

We are fully educated in all phases of tree work.
• Family owned
• Friendly, trustworthy
• Quality Service
• Skilled climbers

• Fully insured
• Reasonable rates
• FREE ESTIMATES

We are sure that you will be nothing less than satisfied if you choose us!

610-384-1096 • Fax: 610-384-5654
madsentree@gmail.com

520 Doe Run Rd.
East Fallowfield, PA 19320
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